[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES, MIDVALLEY IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT, HELD AT 160 EAST 7800 SOUTH, MIDVALE UTAH 84047 ON JUNE 11, 2024 AT THE TIME OF 4:00 PM, PURSUANT TO NOTICE.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES PRESENT

SONDRA SMITH – CHAIR
BLAKE ROEMMICH – VICE-CHAIR (excused)
RONALD SPERRY – TRUSTEE

OTHERS PRESENT

MARK BELL – ATTORNEY (electronic attendance)
JARED SYME – DISTRICT GENERAL MANAGER
CATHY KINGSBURY – TREASURER
BRENT CHRISTENSEN, CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER, DISTRICT CLERK
RICK CECALA – OPERATIONS SUPERVISOR

Meeting was called to order at 4:05 PM by Chair Ms. Smith

1. PUBLIC COMMENTS/CERMONIES PRESENTATION
a. No one in attendance.

2. MINUTES – APPROVAL
a. Upon motion made by Mr. Sperry, seconded by Ms. Smith and passed unanimously, the Board accepted the May 15, 2024 minutes as written.

YEA			NAY		Abstain/Absent
Ms. Smith
Mr. Roemmich
Mr. Sperry

3. ATTORNEY REPORT
a. Mr. Bell stated his colleague (Heather) has prepared a draft document for the District’s name change and has given a copy of the draft to Mr. Syme.  

The steps in moving forward with the District’s name change is as follows:
· Trustees to set a date and time for a public hearing.
· Hold the public hearing and receive comments from the public regarding the District’s name change.  
· Trustees to decide, depending on the publics input, to approve the name change, reject the change or make suggested changes made by the public.
·  Resolution signed by the Trustees.

Mr. Bell stated the boundary adjustment for the District is still being worked on and hopefully will be completed soon.

Mr. Bell would like the Open Meetings Training put on the September Board meeting agenda.

4. GENERAL MANAGER REPORT
a. Mr. Syme stated the District’s current camera truck is 5-years-old and manufactured by CUES.  Mr. Syme has talked with CUES concerning a new camera truck but CUES informed Mr. Syme their new software will not be available for a couple of more years.  With the District’s contract ready to expire with CUES, June 27, 2024, at a cost of $5,185 and with the advanced age of our current truck, Mr. Syme felt it was in the best interest of the District to request bids from other manufactures.
 
Mr. Syme, over the past year, has been reviewing and documenting potential new providers for the District’s camera truck.  Below is a list of critical factors the District is looking at when purchasing a new camera truck:

· Features:  The technical capabilities and innovations each manufacturer offers.
· Craftmanship:  The build quality and durability of the trucks thoroughly examined.
· Reviews:  Mr. Syme considered user feedback, local users and industry reviews to gauge reliability and performance.
· Service:  After-sales support and service quality were also key considerations.
· Functionality:  The goal is to have a system that is simple to work on and use.  Troubleshooting in-house is vital to prevent equipment downtime, repair and shipping costs.

Mr. Syme received two quotes from reputable manufacturers.  The two quotes came from IBAK at $411,101.50 and the other from Rausch Electronic at $388,681.00.  Mr. Syme felt the  Rausch Electronic truck stood out above the IBAK truck and Rausch did come in as the low bid.

Mr. Syme found that the District can purchase the truck chassis through Utah’s local state contract and have the chassis drop shipped to the manufacturer at no additional cost with a cost saving of $23,000. 

Mr. Syme stated included in the camera truck purchase the District will receive an additional transporter and camera head at no cost to the District with a value of $55,000 from Rausch.

Ms. Smith’s concern is where does the District get the equipment repaired when there are issues with the camera?  Mr. Syme stated that the District will have it shipped out for repair and the District has a backup camera. 

The District will also need to purchase compatible software.  Rausch Electronics is partnered with POSM Software, which aligns perfectly with the District’s software requirements.  POSM Software offers a significant advantage, it can transfer all of the District’s existing data into their system, eliminating the need to start from scratch.

Mr. Syme would recommend approving the purchase of the new Rosch Camera Truck for a total of $388,681.00.

Upon motion made by Mr. Sperry, seconded by Ms. Smith and passed unanimously, the Board approved the purchase of the new Rosch Camera Truck for $388,681.00.

YEA			NAY		Abstain/Absent
Ms. Smith
Mr. Roemmich
Mr. Sperry

b. Mr. Syme stated the District’s operators upgraded the oil pit in the shop with newly painted walls, fresh chips added to the floor and two fire extinguishers       installed.

Mr. Syme reported that at the May 15, 2024 Board meeting the Trustees asked Mr. Syme to get a letter from Garbett Homes with the understanding from Garbett Homes that the District is only responsible for cost of one section of pipe and one manhole on the Midvale Mill Subdivision project.  Mr. Syme stated he did get the requested letter.

Mr. Syme stated he reported in a previous Board meeting that there was one Ford truck on order.  Mr. Syme has decided to cancel the Ford truck and bought a Toyota Tundra today.  The truck was purchased under the state procurement contract.

5. REVIEW, APPROVE AND RATIFY CASH  DISBURSEMENTS
a. Upon motion made by Mr. Sperry, seconded by Ms. Smith and passed unanimously, the Board approved the May 2024 cash disbursements for $545,628.52.

YEA			NAY		Abstain/Absent
Ms. Smith
Mr. Roemmich
Mr. Sperry


6. OFFICE REPORT
a. No report.

7. CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER REPORT
a. Mr. Christensen reported that each year the District is required by the Utah Code to adopt and report the District’s certified tax rate on or before June 22.  This Certified Tax Rate will be used by Salt Lake County to levy property taxes on the properties within our District boundaries.

The Salt Lake County Auditor’s Office provides the District with a certified tax rate, which has been adjusted from last year’s rate to provide about the same property tax revenue, before adding property tax revenue from new growth.  The Certified Tax rate has dropped again from last year’s rate as property values have increased.

The Certified Tax Rate recommended by Salt Lake County Auditor’s Office is .000414.

Mr. Christensen reported that after the adoption today of the 2024 certified tax rate, he will mail a copy of the resolution to the Salt Lake County Auditor and also report the adopted rate through our account on the Utah State Tax Commission’s website at taxrates.utah.gov.

Upon motion made by Mr. Sperry and seconded by Ms. Smith and passed unanimously, the Board approved to adopt Resolution 24-06-11; a resolution to adopt the Certified Tax Rate of .000414 for the purpose of levying taxes within the District for the year 2024.

YEA			NAY		Abstain/Absent
Ms. Smith
					Mr. Roemmich
Mr. Sperry

8. SUPERVISORS’S REPORT
a. Mr. Cecala reported on the development in the District stating that Valvoline Service Center will open in approximately 2 weeks.  The property for the Woodhaven project at 7635 South 300 East is being demoed.  

9. TRUSTEE
a. The Board of Trustees cancelled the July 17, 2024 Board meeting.  The next Board meeting will be August 21, 2024 at 4:00 PM.

10. CLOSED MEETING – (if Necessary) – For the purpose(s) described in U.C.A. 52-4-205
a. No closed meeting.

ADJOURN 
a. Adjourned at 4:35 PM and the next Board meeting will be August 21, 2024 at 4:00 PM.
